November 21, 2006
MEMORANDUM

TO:

President, COM-FSM



D R A F T
FROM:
Acting Chairperson, Curriculum Committee

SUBJECT:
Minutes of Committee Meeting-11/21/06

PRESENT:
Jean Thoulag,
VPIA, Karen Simion, Arlene Dumantay, Kiyoshi Phillip, Gardner Edgar, Joseph Felix Jr., Mariana Ben Dereas, Dana Lee Ling, Rachel Hollingsworth, Catherine Good, Grilly Jack and Benson Moses.
The meeting was called to order by acting chair Karen Simion.
Review and Approval of Minutes


The minutes of November 7 were reviewed and recommended for approval.

Old Business
1.  The AS in Agriculture program modifications were presented for second reading.  Additions to the proposed program modification included more statistics on students completing the existing program, where they might have transferred to or found jobs, and support for the changes from stakeholders in the community.  After discussion on these additions the curriculum committee voted on three recommendations for the AS in Agriculture program.


a.  Program modification – recommended for approval


b.  Extending AS in Agriculture to Kosrae campus – recommended for approval

c.  Name Change to Land Resource Management and Food Systems – sent back to Agriculture Division Chair and Kosrae for more discussion. It was recommended by the committee that the courses in the program be aligned or reflect the program name.
 It was shared by the curriculum committee chair that suggestions and comments have indicated that program learning outcome (3) three on the proposed land resources and food systems needs to be re-worded.
2. Micronesian Language course outlines were again sent back to the developer for more work.
New Business
The following were presented for first reading:
MS 103 Geometry - The intent of the course was well elaborated on by Dana. No other comments were made on the course. 
VEE 225 was presented by Gardner for its first reading. Recommendations of the committee are as listed

· The committee requires a list of tools required for the course

· Special materials 

· The committee recommends that a learning outcome is added to indicate that students will use a manufacturer’s manual in this course.
Chinese I – Catherine and Mariana will work together to reduce course content.  Course content appeared to be too much in the cultural aspects to be taught along with learning the language.

The policies and procedures for non-credit courses were introduced for first reading. Several recommendations were made by the committee.

· The committee recommended that non-credit courses be clearly defined in the manual.

· Recommendations were made to reconsider the members of the subcommittee for approving non credit courses.

Early Childhood Education program modification – It was determined that no modification was necessary since the General Education Core requirement for math no states “any 100 level or above math course”.
The next meeting is December 5, 2006.
